Campaigns Begin

First, I would like to say that I

was not planning to run for an office. However, after finding

out that no one in the upcoming

Sophomore Class was even in-

terested enough in our class to

run for the office of vice

president, I decided to run.

Although I am busy just like

everyone else, I am very inter-

ested in our class and its

involvement in campus activ-

ities; therefore, I did not want

this disinterest to reflect upon

myself or the class. Also, I have

not been very involved in our

class and its activities this year,

because I never seem to hear

about class meetings until they

Now that I will be a write-in

candidate for the office of vice

president of the upcoming

Sophomore Class, I intend to

work with the elected president

to increase interest and activ-

ities for the class. Also, I will

try to make sure that the

meetings are well publicized so

that members of our class can

for vice president of the Soph-

Thank You

Kathy Pearce

On March 29 and 30 you will

have the opportunity to select

those people which you think

are capable to lead Student

Government for the 1979-1980

school year. It concerns me to

see that in the case of most of

the "races," including my own

of SGA vice president, there is

only one candidate. This appar-

ent lack of interest is what I

most strongly hope to change

during the coming administra-

I feel that I am qualified for

the position of SGA vice presi-

dent. During the past year as

Junior Class vice president and

Clerk of the Senate, I have

learned a great deal about how

SGA functions. I have also seen

the great potential which lies

within Student Government to

help the students. Student Gov-

ernment has the potential of

being a loud voice in the affairs

of the college. I feel that this

voice should be that of the

majority of the students instead

I sincerely hope that you will

begin to make your voice heard

by voting in this election. While

voting, I hope you will vote for

Sincerely,

David G. Webb

me as SGA vice president.

of just a handful.

Please write in Kathy Pearce

become more involved.

Dear Fellow Students,

more Class.

are already passed.

The following are the camaum speaches of those persons offices. Included in the stare not only those on the allot, but those who are seaking onte in votes. Elections will be wd March 29 and 30.

In order for leadership to be fective in this day and age, the must work with the people as well as for them.

My name is Valerie Melvin and lam running for the office d president of the rising Sophmore Class. I am a music education major in the area of nice. My music is my life, but such more important to me is the in general and its involve-

cannot promise the class of 12 lots of improvements bemse one person cannot work mand miracles on this campus out help from someone se. But our class working ngether can do some very big things in the upcoming year.

I would appreciate your vote for Sophomore Class president, 50 that together we can do higger and better things.

"United we stand, divided we

My name is Kay Richey and I am a candidate for Sophomore Class president. While serving is a Freshman Class senator this year, I have noticed many things that I feel could improve the Student Government Assodation at A.C.

I know it has been said many imes before but our main problem is apathy - this problem cannot be stressed enough. It is apparent in the students and many of the officers that we elect. It is a disgrace when a SGA senate meeting cannot be held due to lack of a quorum and mportant business is left hanging I would like to see each officer take his job more seriously and not use every excuse possible to get out of senate meetings. We are elected officals who represent a great number of people. The SGA senate meetings are held on a regular basis that is known to the officers. Each officers should know in advance to xhedule other meetings around Senate meetings. I would like to see less acceptance of such schedule conflicts unless there are unusual circumstances.

feel it is important that the dicers make an attempt to find out what the people we tepresent want from the SGA. And I feel each student should offer his or her opinion. Each student is a member of this organization. Things can be changed if we work together.

Helected I will look forward to ten year. We have had new deas coming forward at the end of this year that hopefully will sarry over to next year. I plan to support the the Student Union concept that will consolidate many programs to offer more activities and opportunities to the students.

I hope to have your vote and support. Thank you.

Kay Richey

Council of Presidents will meet Tuesday, March 27, at 5:30 p.m. in Hardy Alumni Hall

the Placement Office to sign up and also if you have signed up, to see that your Placement Packet is complete and to check on your interview time. There are some time slots left for some of our interviews, but they are

Suffolk City Schools - Wednes-

Peace Corps - Wednesday, April

Southern National Bank -

Norfolk City Schools - Monday, April 9

April 24.

Brunswick County schools -Tuesday, April 3.

Any students who would like to be able to attend Afro-Awareness Annual Banquet, which will be held at Parker's Barbeque, April 12, should contact Theresa McIntyre and pay \$2.00. Deadline for all monies will be April 5, 1979.

My Fellow Students,

Once again, it is election time. I have taken the opportunity to run for vice president of the Junior Class. Some may ask why; others do not care. Well, I care and this is my main reason for running for vice president. I want to see us do things together as a class for the good of A.C. and the surrounding community. I want us to have fun doing things together. If we decide once and for all to do away with this "I don't care" attitude, we can accomplish tremendous tasks. We would then be working together, not against each other. I know that I can not make promises about any particular activity; however, I know that given the job, I would do everything within my strength and power to fulfill the

Running for an office is a worthwhile endeavor because I do it not only for myself, but also for you, the upcoming Juniors. If elected, I would be here to listen to you and your ideas as well as your gripes. But let me tell you a secret, I cannot "listen" if you do not give me anything to listen to. So, please, work with me. After all, I will represent you; don't leave me "running on empty."

Sincerely, Jo Anne Cavenaugh

Continued on 6

Patricia Williams Tessnear Violinist

Announces Her Availability To Play For Weddings, Receptions, Parties and Other Social Engagements.

Call 291-3405

Bulletin Board

for a buffet dinner. The program

will be entitled "Campus Com-

There will be a High School

Cheerleading Tournament in

Wilson Gym, Friday-March 23

Admission will be .50 with

1.D. and 1.00 for adults. Prizes

will be awarded to the first place

and second place. Please come

and support the cheerleaders

The Science Club's spring

munication".

at 7:30 p.m.

and their efforts.

Jeff Best

The following recruiters will be on our campus to interview. Please note dates and come by filling up rapidly.

day, April 4.

Thursday, April 5

Chesapeake schools - Tuesday,

plant sale will begin during the week before Easter break. The club will have tomato plants for 20 cents each, pepper plants for 20 cents each, and others. The Science Club does have some tomato plants that are ready for sale now.

Student Forum: March 27. 1979, 11:00 a.m., Hardy Alumni Hall. Topic: The recently established class absence policy. This event is open to all students and

All A.C. students are invited to the Homecoming Dance on March 30, 1979 featuring the Catalinas. The dance will be held at the Moose Lodge from 8-12 p.m. and admission is \$1 with I.D. required. Dress is semi-formal.

The 1977-78 yearbooks may be picked up Monday and Tuesday for those students who have not received one yet. Pick up between the hours of 12-3 in the Pine Knot office.

Placement Registrants; Please turn in your NTE scores to Mr. Tingle.

Please Note: Beginning in April the Green Slate Publication day will change from Mondays to Wednesdays. The deadline for announcements to appear in the Green Slate will be Tuesdays at 3:00 p.m. Please remember that a "Request for Approval of a College Function" form ("Social Form") must have been submitted and approved before any announcement of the activity can appear in the Green Slate

Final Homecoming elections will be held on Wednesday, March 28, and Thursday, March 29. SGA elections will be held Thursday, March 29, and Friday March 30.

There are 30 concert tickets and 10 chartered bus tickets available to students on a firstcome basis for the Philadelphia Orchestra concert in Raleigh. This is the last Friends of the College program this season, the dates being Friday, March 23 and Saturday, March 24. (The bus tickets are for Saturday night only) The concerts begin at 8:00 p.m. in Reynolds Coliseum on the N.C. State campus. Obtain tickets at the Music Department desk

Special Notice; This is your last chance to join the trip to Europe! All those who have indicated an interest and all who think they would like to join the group should come to a meeting next Tuesday at 11:00 a.m. in Hines 209 or see Dr. Grimes in Hines 216.

The deadline for filing for an office of the Afro-American Awareness Society will be March 27, 1979.

